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On July 13, 1877, the first service 

of record for what was later to be-

come St. Markõs Parish was con-

ducted by the Rev. William 

Robards Wetmore, who pedaled 

his bicycle from Lincolnton to be 

here.  

Early services were held in the old 

Academy on the north side, as well 

as at City Hall and the old YMCA 

on Main Avenue and South Street.  

A church building was erected on 

West Long Avenue and consecrat-

ed November 20, 1903, by the Rt. 

Rev. Junius M Horner. St. Markõs 

officially became a parish in 1915 

with 74 communicants.  

The present location of St. Markõs 

was acquired and converted in 

1948 and the Parish Hall added in 

1955. Upgrades with additional 

meeting space were done in 2005 

and our playground was added in 

2012.  

St. Markõs Episcopal Church 

258 W. Franklin Blvd.  

Gastonia, NC 28052  

704 -864 -4531  

fax 704 -865 -3367  

www.stmarksgastonia.org  

office@stmarksgastonia.org  

The Rev. Shawn Griffith, Rector   

The Rev. Pat Cheshire, Deacon    

Mrs. Julia Bozarth, Dir. of Music  

Ms. Dionne Browning, Bus. Admin.  

Mrs. Jean Eaddy, Office Admin.  

Mrs. Heather Griffin, Counseling  

Mrs. Polly Redd, Dir. of Christian 

Formation & Communication  

Ms. Danielle Witry, Youth Minister  
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I was out the other day and spilled my drink. A person nearby re-

sponded with the appropriate response òOh no! Iõm sorry.ó I found 

myself saying without really thinking òThatõs OK, the worldõs not 

perfect, if it was then why would we need heaven.ó It is no great 

news that the world is not perfect. In fact, many would say the 

world is so bad that it should be destroyed and started over.  

Irenaeus (c.130 -200), Bishop of Lyons and one of our early church 

fathers, wrote a tome entitled òAgainst the Heresiesó and is be-

lieved to be the primary theologian responsible for establishing 

the Canon of Scripture in response to the Gnostic movement. Bish-

op Irenaus was once asked why this world had so much suffering 

and pain and I have always taken great comfort in his answer.  Ire-

naeusõ response shows his theodicy, his justice of God view, which 

is more concerned with the development of humanity than the 

world around us.  

Irenaeus distinguished between the ôimageõ and the ôlikenessõ of 

God. Adam had the form (image) of God but not the content 

(likeness) of God. Adam and Eve were expelled from the Garden of 

Eden because they were immature and needed to develop, so they 

could grow into the likeness of God. They were the raw material 

for a further stage of Godõs creative work. The fall of humanity is 

seen as a failure within this second phase of becoming more like 

God in content. Suffering is a necessary part of Godõs created uni-

verse ð it is through suffering that human souls are made noble.  

Another way of saying this is the world we live in molds us into 

the likeness of God. The world is a place where souls are made. 

One of the ways in which this is carried out is through faith. Godõs 

purpose cannot easily be discerned, but believers continue to be-

lieve despite not knowing for certain.  

I often think of what Paul wrote in 1st Corinthians  

But God has so arranged the body, giving the greater honor to 

the inferior member,
 

that there may be no dissension within 

the body, but the members may have the same care for one 

another. If one member suffers, all suffer together with it; if 

one member is honored, all rejoice together with it. (I Corinthi-

ans 12:24 -26)  

This world gives us a place to learn compassion and share Godõs 

love with others who are in pain.  

Someone once said we worship together as the body of Christ, be-

cause when we lose the strength to pray, others pray for us, when 

we can no longer sing a joyful song, others sing for us, when we 

can no longer hope, others hope for us. The worldõs not perfect, if 

it was then why would we need heaven. We live in a place where 

souls are made. What a wonderful world!    

     Peace, Shawn + 



Regular Service Schedule    

Saturdays  5:00 pm Markõs 

Place Contemporary Eucha-

rist in Belmont                          

Sundays             

8:00 am Eucharist  Rite I   

with sermon & music                            

9:00 Breakfast          

9:30 Sunday School for all                     

10:30 am Eucharist Rite I  

with sermon & music, chil-

drenõs chapel, coffee hour 

Weekdays                      

8:15 - 8:50  am Monday - 

Thursday , Morning Prayer  

3:30 pm 1st Wednesday , 

Monthly HE at Covenant    

4:30 pm Thursdays  Bible 

Study w/ 6 pm Eucharist @ 

Covenant  

7:00 pm  1st, 2nd, 3rd  

Thursdays   HE w/Healing,   

Order of St. Luke (4th @ AS)  

Holy Baptism is the main 

way to join the Episcopal 

Church and is done at Sunday 

worship 4 times a year: All 

Saints Sunday in Nov, Epipha-

ny in Jan, the Saturday of 

Easter weekend, and the 

Feast of Pentecost. Schedule 

baptism  by contacting the 

clergy or church office. Con-

firmation is an adult affirma-

tion of faith that occurs when 

our Bishop visits. Speak to 

the clergy about becoming a 

member of St. Markõs by bap-

tism, confirmation or having 

your letter transferred from 

another church.   
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Worship Services    

The Feast of Pentecost 

is Sunday, June 8  

This is the next  

opportunity for Baptism  

 

If you or a member of your    

family is interested in     

being baptized on The 

Feast of Pentecost, please 

contact the church office 

immediately.  

Congratulations to the Backpack      

Weekend Feeding Program - Winners of 

the WTVI PBS Community Give Back   

Contest we all voted on the               

week before Easter.  

The Winner was announced last      

Thursday on Carolina Impact.  

Christi Jolley extends her thanks to    

everyone at St. Markõs who helped during our weekends - 

packers, deliverers, and $$ supporters.  

Be watching for next fallõs start-up.  

Many Thanks  

Thank you to all the members of 

the Altar Guild, Daughters of the 

King Chapter, Choirs, and espe-

cially to the staff who worked so 

hard to have everything ready for 

Holy Week and Easter. Our ser-

vices this year were well attend-

ed and moved smoothly through 

the week because of the hard 

work of so many people. Thanks 

be to God for your ministry in 

this church.  

   Fr. Shawn  
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Markõs Place:   

Contemporary Worship in Belmont!  

Saturdays at 5pm  

@ 360 Taekwondo Academy                   

6509 -B W. Wilkinson Blvd  

St. Markõs offers a contemporary worship ser-

vice Saturday evenings at 5:00 pm in Belmont. 

Based on a Rite III model with words on a 

screen, contemporary music, and an interac-

tive sermon time, Markõs Place offers church  

for those who canõt come on Sunday morn-

ings, as well as the contemporary service of 

worship each week. Markõs Place welcomes 

anyone who might be looking for a church 

home. Questions? Speak to Fr. Shawn or come 

one Saturday and see what is happening.  

Vacation Bible School - St. Markõs 2014 
 

There Will be Peace in the Valley  

A look at Muslims, Jews, Hindus and Christians together  
 

Monday - Thursday, June 23 -26  

9:00 am - 1:00 pm each day  

4 year olds through 4th grade  

 

Scripture Lessons Å Art Å Crafts Å Technology 

Learning Å Music Å Play 

 

Come learn about how people who seem so different              

are really very much the same and how we can                           

all get along better in this world we live in.  

 

Registration forms are available from Polly or in her office box.  

Church Periodical Club  

May Book Sale  

 

 

 

 

 

Located in the Atrium  

during the Month of May  

 

Come by and find a book for           

your summer reading.  

 

Donate your own books, puzzles, and 

videos/DVDs to the sale by bringing 

them in and putting them in the atrium.  

 

Nancy Brewbaker is coordinating.  



Office Hours:  The office is open Monday -

Thursday from 9 to 4 and closed Fridays. Di-

onne Browning, Business Administrator, works 

4 days a week, and Jean Eaddy, Parish Adminis-

trator, works Wednesdays and Thursdays. If you 

have a pastoral emergency , contact Fr. Shawn 

directly at 704 -718 -7034 or call the office.  

The Weekday Bible Study  meets 

Thursdays at Covenant Village at 

4:30 pm and is studying Markõs Gos-

pel. Eucharist follows at 6 pm. The 

Belmont Group meets monthly at 6:30 pm at 

Blaine and Cookie Rudisills. Check the bulletin 

for their date. All are welcome at any time.  

Our Faith & Health Ministries  does 

blood pressure checks the 4th Sunday 

of each month and provides other 

health information to our members.  

Parish Nurse Coordinator Reba Chil-

ders is working to set up a schedule 

using all the registered nurses in our parish to 

help keep us all healthier. Please watch for oth-

er new offerings in the future along with  infor-

mation on the Health bulletin board by the 

kitchen.  

St. Markõs Aikido Club meets Tues-

days  & Thursdays from 7:00 -9:30 

pm for both young people and 

adults. Children ages 8 and up can 

learn this traditional Japanese martial 

art. Classes are free and tailored to 

individual ability levels, from beginner to those 

working on 2nd level grading & higher. Contact 

Dan Gilbert at d.gilbert@yahoo.com  if you have 

questions, or stop by one evening.  

Womenõs Circles: Covenant Circle  

meets the first Monday of the 

month at 10:30 am at Covenant Vil-

lage. In May they will finish their 

look at Old Testament women with 

Queen Esther. They plan to have 

lunch together after the May meeting. Contact 

Jeanne Greear or Carolyn Healy if you plan to 

stay for lunch. Troy Merritt will lead the group 

in the fall. The Evening Circle  meets the first 

Tuesday of the month from 7 -8pm for wine, 

dessert and Bible study. In May we will be talk-

ing about our visit with the Rev. Becca Stevens 

at the Mission and Ministry Conference in Ashe-

ville.          

Our Prayer Shawl Group  knits and cro-

chets shawls for those in need of being 

òwrapped in prayeró. They generally meet 

at Caravan Coffee in Belmont on the 4th 

Monday of each month but are taking a break over 

the summer. If you would like more information 

about the group, contact Nancy Brewbaker (704 -868 -

4493). If you or someone you know would like a 

prayer shawl, please select one from the display out-

side the sanctuary, have it blessed by the clergy, and 

let Nancy know so she can include it in her yearly 

report. Each shawlõs prayer is attached. 

The St. Markõs Cursillo Community 

meets every other Saturday at 9:00 am in 

the Balthis Room for their 4th Day Group 

Reunion where they focus on prayer, study 

and faith in action. Check the newsletter 

calendar for their schedule. Anyone inter-

ested in learning more about Cursillo is welcome at 

the Saturday meetings. If you have questions about 

Cursillo, speak to Fr. Shawn or to David and Vicky 

Burns. The next WNC Cursillo weekend is May 8 -11 

at Christmont, Black Mountain  and all Cursillistas are 

urged to participate.  

Remember this summer the church collects  sever-

al items which are sent to groups that use them. 

Boxtops for Education  go to Sherwood and Gardner 

Park Schools and Campbell Labels  are sent to 

Thompson Child & Family focus. Both of these items 

are easy to òclipó and should be put in the 

appropriate containers near the elevator. 

Travel -size toiletries  are collected in the big 

orange bin near the elevator and go to As 

One Ministries to share with our homeless neigh-

bors. Remember these items as you travel and pre-

pare meals this summer.  

Outreach Gathering:  Kristin Major serves as 

our Junior Warden and oversees Outreach 

ministry for the vestry. She would like to 

meet with people involved in an outreach 

program during the 9 am breakfast time on 

both May 11 and 18 to get information about each 

area and to better coordinate and support the work 

we all are doing. Areas include Habitat, As One, With 

Friends, Meals on Wheels, Salvation Army, Backpack 

Food, CAM, Family Promise, and any other area that 

we might have missed. There is so much great work 

happening. Please take the time to connect with Kris-

tin so that we can better reach those in need. You 

can email her at kristinmajor@gmail.com .   
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Decolores! 
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Mission Trip Anyone?  

 

Plans are currently 

being made for our 

2014 Mission Trip. Dates are still 

flexible and several locations are 

being considered. Contact Fr. 

Shawn to let him know you are in-

terested in participating. The mis-

sion trip is open to both adults 

and young people who have com-

pleted 6th grade and older.  

PROCTORS NEEDED 

As schools move into 

the month of May, 

many of them need 

adults to help proctor 

their end of year testing. Testing is 

generally done in the mornings and 

requires you to be trained before 

serving in a classroom.  

If you can help in any way, contact 

Christi Jolley at Sherwood Elemen-

tary, or call any local school.  
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May is Teen  

Pregnancy Prevention Month  

The Gaston Faith Network  

invites you to visit  

gastonyouthconnected.org  

for more information  

Habitat for Humanity BBQ!
 

Friday, May 16
 11 am - 7 pm  

$8.00 per plate by ticket only
 

Pick -up @ Habitat Office              

on E. Franklin  

Get your tickets from David   

Summers, our Habitat Rep.
 

Sponsored by the GAP (Presbys)
 

Interested in being part of the  

Rotary Community Garden       

program located down the street 

on Franklin Blvd?  

The Rotary of Gastonia is looking 

for additional garden plot     

sponsors. If you are interested in 

St. Markõs being involved in this 

garden project in some way, 

speak to either Greg 

Dills or Fr. Shawn         

immediately.  
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Congratulations to            

Our Graduates  

High School  

Brandon Burns (grandson of Ruth) graduat-

ing as Salutatorian from The Christian Acade-

my, Brookhaven, PA, and going to Widener 

University, Chester, PA, to study civil engi-

neering  

Foard Cleveland from Clover High in SC, fall 

plans are still up in the air  

Breanna Gilbert from Ashbrook, to Gaston 

College to study business & cosmetology  

Reynolds Lyon from Forestview, going to 

ECU in the fall  

College  

Andrew Earle (Bozarth son -in -law) Masters in 

Archeology from the University of Indianapo-

lis  

Katrina Bozarth Earle (Jeff & Juliaõs daughter) 

Masters of Library Science from Indiana Uni-

versity/Purdue University, Indianapolis 

(IU/PUI)  

Bettina Burns (granddaughter of Ruth) from 

Widener University, Chester, PA, School of 

Nursing, with a Bachelor of Nursing degree 

with honors  

Parish T ransitions  

Baptisms (@ The Easter Vigil) - 

 Lynnsey Price,  daughter of 

 Rich and Linda    

 Alanna Muira, daughter of

 Pierre and Krissy Muira  

Transfer In - Bob Twitchell and 

 Martha Stone, from Christ

 Church, Greenville, SC  

Transfer Out - Frances Boisseau 

 Hannah and Robert Kelly

 Hannah Sr. , to Holy Trinity, 

 Greensboro, NC  

Death - Mabel Byrum Earnhardt, 

 Christi Jolleyõs grand- 

 mother, 4 -14  

Whatõs Love Got to Do with It? 

The Rev. Becca Stevens  

 

The 2014 Ministry &     

Mission Conference  

 

Saturday, May 3  

8:45am - 3:45pm  

@ 1st Baptist, Asheville  

There is still time if you want to attend the 

Diocesan Ministry and Mission Conference 

on May 3rd and hear The Rev. Becca Stevens, 

an Episcopal priest and chaplain at Vander-

bilt, as well as founder of Thistle Farms & the 

Magdalene Community which serves women 

who have survived prostitution and addic-

tion. Mother Stevens will deliver the keynote 

address and there will be workshops on a 

wide variety of topics in the morning and af-

ternoon. Same day registration is available at 

the First Baptist Church, Asheville. Several 

are going from St. Markõs.  

Copies of the   

Forward Day by 

Day  for May 

through July are 

available on the 

sideboard near 

the main door.   

Be sure and pick 

up your copy for 

the coming 

months.  
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YOUTH ACTIVITIES  

Our Episcopal Youth Community (known as 

EYC) meets for programs and activities each 

week. Danielle Witry is our Youth Minister 

and works with the youth and others to plan 

the activities.  Friends are always welcome to 

attend events and volunteers are needed to 

cook meals for the groups.  

EYC is for those in grades 6 through 12 and 

usually meets Sundays 5 -7 pm.  

Club 45  is for 4th and 5th graders and 

meets the first Sunday of each month from 

4:00 to 5:30 pm.  

Mayõs Schedule:  

May 4  - Club 45 and EYC meets for dinner 

and to prepare the hangings and other parts 

for Youth Sunday.  

May 11  - Bowling, time TBA.  

May 18  - The groups will both meet to tie 

dye t -shirts and other items for the Youth 

Sunday Celebration with the help of the 

Dills.  

Sunday June 1 is Youth Sunday  and we will 

have special music from several of our youth 

and a sermon time from our graduating   

seniors.  

Remember that the EYC is selling St. Markõs 

Magnets to support their programs, so be 

sure to get one for your car.  

 

Special Congratulations to:  

¶ Ethan Thrower  - honored at the Gazetteõs 

Do the Right Thing luncheon. Ethan is a 

5th grader at W. A. Bess.  

¶ Katie Danis , with her teammates Mary 

Hunter Russell and Grace Wynkoop, won 

the Presidentõs Environmental Youth 

Award from Region 4 of the US -EPA for 

their project to prevent pollution and 

raise awareness. They developed educa-

tional kits about storm water and the Ca-

tawba River for students.  The girls are all 

8th graders at Gaston Day.  

CAMP HENRY 2014  

Camp Henry is our Dioce-

san camp at Lake Logan. 

Registration for this sum-

mer is well underway online 

at www.camphenry.net . Brochures with 

this yearõs dates and information are on 

the sideboard at the main entrance.  

May 4th is Camp Henry Sunday around 

the Diocese. Our loose offering will go 

toward our camp funding. We have also 

posted the Camp Henry Wish List on the 

bulletin board in the downstairs hall. It 

includes everything from air condition-

ers to a new camp truck and from life -

jackets to craft supplies. Be sure to 

check it out.  

And remember to let the Church Office 

know if your child is going to camp for 

our funding source.  St. Markõs works to 

help insure that no child is left out of 

the camp experience.  

 

ST. MARKõS  

PICTORIAL DIRECTORY  

 

 

We are working hard to get pictures of peo-

ple for the updated Directory. If you havenõt 

either had a picture taken or sent one in, 

please take the time to see Polly or Shawn 

on Sunday mornings. Remember, we can 

use submitted pictures in jpg form or can 

easily snap a shot when you are all gath-

ered.   

We also need to be sure our information is 

correct in the computer database. Check to 

see if it is, particularly if you have changed 

email, phone or moved recently.  

Many thanks, and be watching for the first 

òroll outó in the next month. 

        Polly Redd, Director of Communication  
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SCHEDULE FOR LAY LEA DERSHIP ð MAY 2014  

 Easter III  

 

May 4  

Easter IV  

Motherõs Day 

May 11  

Easter V  

 

May 18  

Easter VI  

Memorial Day 

Weekend  

May 24  

Lay Readers  

8:00 am  

Liz Willett  

Judy Jackson-

Malina  

Ed Hoerning  

Vicki Caudill  

Liz Willett  

Pat Townsend  

Jeff Bozarth  

Lay Readers  

10:30 am  

 

Claude Hueitt  

John Watts  

Chris Christy  

Jay Barnes 

Mike Janik  

Alex Williamson  

Dale Ward  

Walter Lassiter  

Chad Barker  

Paul Johnstone  

Richard Martinez  

Brenda Gilbert  

Ushers  

 

Price and Bill 

Thrower  

Walter Lassiter 

and Carol Barker  

Andrew and   

Jackie Quinley  

Don and Pat    

Miller  

Greeters  

 

Will and Marcia 

Thrower  

Kevin and Peggy 

Knight  

Jean Eaddy and 

Paul Johnstone  

Susan Stragand 

and Jane Cauthen  

 

Acolytes  

(Adult in Italics)  

Austin Biles  

Sophia Varriale  

Anthony Varriale  

Ethan Barker  

Ethan Thrower  

Tripp Griffin  

Alex Campbell  

David John Major  

Zachary Major  

Abigail Dills  

Eli Dills  

Clay Williamson  

Alex Williamson  

Stewart Butt  

Thomas Jolley  

Sophi Jolley  

Allison Sherrill  

Jack Sherrill  

Alan Jolley  

Duncan Queen  

Valerie Queen  

Shawn Rabourn  

Georgia Rabourn  

Savannah Smith  

Tina Queen  

Nursery  Donna Taylor    

Kenna Watts  

Tripp & Heather 

Griffin             

Susan Stragand  

Brenda Gilbert    

Terri Williamson  

Jimmy & Ann    

Jordan 

Coffee Hour  Trish Campbell  Carol Feezell  Ann Brown  TBA 

Breakfast  Travis Feezell  Don & Pat Miller  Greg & Pam Dills  

(final breakfast 

until September)  

No Breakfast  

Chapel  Leaders  Jack, Allison, & 

Beth Sherrill  

Sophia Varriale, 

Sophi Jolley,  

Nancy Lynn   

Hargis  

Zachary, Austin, 

& Kristin Major  

Jack, Apple, & 

Beth Sherrill  

 

Vestry  

Lock -up  

David Summers    David Summers    David Summers     David Summers     
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St. Markõs 2014  Vestry  

Here are the members of our Vestry. 

Contact any vestry member to ask 

about their ministry and to volunteer 

to work with them for the parish.  

 

Class of 2014      

 Chad Barker - Evangelism    

 Greg Dills - Building & Grounds   

 Judy Jackson -Malina - Parish Life/Newcomers

 Donna Taylor (Senior Warden) - Stewardship  

Class of 2015       

 Susan Carson - Parish Life/Newcomers  

 Vicki Caudill - Pastoral Care/Inreach   

 Claude Hueitt - Worship     

 Kristin Major (Junior Warden) - Outreach  

Class of 2016      

 Steve Campbell - Finance    

 Chris Christy - Technology/Communications 

 Christi Jolley - Formation/Youth   

 David Summers - Long Range Planning  

Daily Morning Prayer 

has new times . Morn-

ing Prayer is said Mon-

day through Thursday 

in the sanctuary. They 

begin with a period of  

silence at 8 :15 am  and 

the Daily Office begins 

at 8:30 . Anyone who 

would like to join on any given day is 

more than welcome to come. If you 

have questions, call Mary Stamey at 

704 -861 -1895 for more information.  

If having a simple Daily Devotion at 

home works better for your sched-

ule, you may find one that includes a 

psalm, short Scripture reading and a 

collect in the Book of Common Pray-

er  on page 137.  A daily de-

votion is also posted on our a c e -

book page each morning at 5 : 30 

am.  Like us  at St. Markõs Episcopal 

Church Gastonia NC to see that daily.  


